
Minutes CNZ North Island Over 60’s Snooker Handicap Pairs 

Held at Tokoroa Club Inc 

Sunday 15th September 2024 

 

Paul Phillips welcomed all players and declared the meeting open. 

 

Present: 

Michelle Felton (Tokoroa Club) Tournament Controller, Allan Dower, Ian Kennedy, Michaela Bowden, 

Moni Martin (Tauranga Citizens) Tom Doherty (Birkenhead RSA), Paul Phillips (Hamilton 

Cosmopolitan), Kevin Moore, (Petone Workingmens), Bob & Heather Chesters (Mt Maunganui RSA), 

Mark Cleeton, Cliff Keach (Henderson RSA), Mark Smithells, Cam Thom (Rotorua Club), John 

Macmillan, Tom Mainwaring, Ron Motley, Kevin Whynn, Brian Roebeck, Terry Moffat, Gillies 

Mitchell, Heihera Rehu-Brown & Stu Brown (Tokoroa Club)  
 

Apologies:  Albie Bennett (Petone Workingmens), Darryl Jensen, Scotty Friend & Alan Bush (Tauranga 

Citizens) 

 

A minutes silence held in remembrance of those that have passed away. 

 

Minutes of last delegates meeting held at Hamilton Cosmopolitan Club were unavailable.  Paul 

summarised that there wasn’t anything of any contention in the minutes and would supply. 

 

2025 North Island Over 60’s Tournament to be held at Hamilton Cosmopolitan Club 

2026 North Island Over 60’s Tournament to be held at Tokoroa Club  

 

General Business: 

Paul updated the membership on the writing of rules for the Over 60’s Singles Tournament – still a work 

in progress but will hopefully have something in place to pass at next years AGM.  We are looking at 

doing something similar for the Pairs and likewise would like to think we will have something in place 

for next years tournament.  If anyone has any thoughts on what should be in, please contact Paul. 

 

Some discussion was held around the Foul and Miss rule – It is believed that the Masters rule for Foul 

and Miss was adopted sometime ago and that is the rule that Over 60’s tournaments play by.  If players 

wish to change the rules it needs to be in the form of a remit to next years AGM, notified 21 days in 

advance.  If it passes that stage, it would then be adopted at the next tournament. 

 

Paul thanked Tokoroa Club for hosting this year’s tournament and is looking forward to hosting next 

year’s tournament 

 

 

There being no further business, the meeting closed 8.15am                


